9th Metro Council District 

No. 9 eNews

October 30, 2014

You are receiving this email because you have contacted my office in the past for assistance.  If you would like to be removed from this communication please email Kyle Ethridge with “REMOVE” in the subject or body.  Please feel free to copy any of this information for use at your meetings or in your newsletters.

Don’t Forget to Vote on Nov. 4

Please don’t forget to vote next Tuesday, November 4. To find your polling location please click here and enter your street address. For more information please visit the Jefferson County Election Center at www.elections.jeffersoncountyclerk.org. 

Public Meeting on Snow Routes Set for November 5 
A public meeting will be held Wednesday, November 5, to present the newly updated routes used for treating roads during snow and ice events in Louisville Metro and allow residents the opportunity to offer input into the 2014/2015 Snow Plan. The meeting will be in the Old Jail Courtroom, 514 W Liberty Street from 6 p.m. to 7:30 p.m. The Louisville Metro Snow Team of about 265 employees, led by Public Works, also includes Metro Parks, the departments of Codes & Regulations, and Fleet and Facilities Services. There are 160 pieces of equipment in the snow-fighting fleet, ready to treat and clear more than 2,700 two-lane miles of roads throughout Louisville’s 386 square miles. Snow routes include major roads and connector streets. Neighborhood and subdivision streets are not treated, except under limited isolated circumstances and during declared snow emergencies. As a part of an ongoing agreement with the Kentucky Transportation Cabinet, city crews will treat and clear most state roads---about 400 miles of roads—in Louisville. The state will continue to clear all interstates and ramps.

Demolition work related to new Frankfort Avenue apartment complex begins

Louisville Business First – October 22, 2014

Crews have started demolition work related to a planned 93-unit apartment complex on Frankfort Avenue, according to a report from WDRB-TV.

It's a $10 million project that has been in the works for two years, according to the report. Some neighbors are worried about parking for the project, however.

Pre-leasing of the apartment units is expected to begin in spring. The apartments should be move-in ready by fall 2015, the report says.

This is a project we reported on earlier this month, after Indianapolis-based Milhaus Properties LLC purchased the site. The property, off Frankfort Avenue near Vernon Avenue, was sold for $1.05 million, according to a deed on file with the Jefferson County Clerk's office.
Sidewalk Closure at 2030 Frankfort Avenue

Milhaus Development has notified residents around 2030 Frankfort Avenue of an upcoming sidewalk closure along Frankfort Avenue between Bellaire Avenue and the Antique Ship. The sidewalk will be closed October 15, 2014 until summer 2015. Signs and a physical fence will be erected and maintained throughout the duration of the project. To read the letter from Milhaus and to view a map please click here.

Tax Preparation Volunteers Needed
My office is partnering with the Louisville Asset Building Coalition to provide FREE tax preparation services again in 2015.  We are recruiting volunteers to help prepare taxes on four Fridays in February and March 2015 (Feb 6, 20 and Mar 6, 20).  Full training is provided by the Louisville Asset Building Coalition on select dates in December or January.  To volunteer or to obtain more information please contact our office directly at 574-1109 or email Kyle Ethridge for a list of training dates and information. 

More information on tax preparation dates will be posted soon.  The service is FREE if you earned $50,000 Adjusted Gross Income (AGI) or less in 2014 or if you quality for the Earned Income Tax Credit (EITC).  
Notice of Planning & Design Public Meetings

Information provided by Louisville Metro Planning and Design Services, 444 S. 5th Street – Suite 300, Louisville, KY 40202-4313, (502)574-6230

Case Number: 14VARIANCE1094

You are invited to attend a Board of Zoning Adjustment review for a variance from the Land Development Code to allow a proposed structure to exceed the maximum setback on property known as 122 North Peterson Avenue and being in Louisville Metro. 

Subject Property: 122 North Peterson Avenue (Chatsworth Park Apartments) 

Case Manager: Sherie’ Long (sherie.long@louisvilleky.gov) 

Meeting Type: Board of Zoning Adjustment 
Date: Monday, November 3, 2014 
Time: Meeting will begin at 8:30 A.M. and continue until all cases are heard 

Location: Old Jail Building Court Room, 514 West Liberty Street, Louisville, KY 40202
Case Number: 14VARIANCE1094 

You are invited to attend a Board of Zoning Adjustment review for Waivers from the Land Development Code to not provide the façade building design requirements on property known as 122 North Peterson Avenue and being in Louisville Metro. This request is in addition to a variance from the Land Development Code to allow a proposed structure to exceed the maximum setback on the same property at 122 North Peterson Avenue. (The Public Hearing Notice for the Variance request was sent previously on October 17, 2014.) 

Subject Property: 122 North Peterson Avenue (Chatsworth Park Apartments) 

Case Manager: Sherie’ Long (sherie.long@louisvilleky.gov) 

Meeting Type: Board of Zoning Adjustment 
Date: Monday, November 3, 2014 
Time: Meeting will begin at 8:30 A.M. and continue until all cases are heard 

Location: Old Jail Building Court Room, 514 West Liberty Street, Louisville, KY 40202

Case Number: 14DEVPLAN1126/14PARK1006 
You are invited to attend a review of a proposal for a Revised Detailed District Development Plan with a Binding Element Amendment and Parking Waiver to reduce the minimum number of required spaces from 25 to 20. 
Subject Property: 4024 Shelbyville Road 
Case Manager: Christopher Brown (christopher.brown@louisvilleky.gov) 
Meeting Type: Development Review Committee 
Date: Wednesday, November 5th, 2014 
Time: Meeting will begin at 1:00 PM and continue until all cases are heard 

Location: 514 W. Liberty Street 40202

For basic details for above case/s please visit http://www.louisvilleky.gov/PlanningDesign/.  Click on “Case Information – eCustomer Services” link.  Then select the “home” tab and select the type of case and enter the above case number.  For specific case information please call or email the above listed case manager.  If you have any questions please contact Planning & Design directly at 574-6230.
St. Frances of Rome Chili Supper – Nov. 5

St. Frances of Rome will host its annual Chili Supper on Wednesday, November 5, from 4:30 – 7:00 p.m. at the Clifton Center, 2117 Payne Street, in the reception hall. All proceeds will benefit United Crescent Hill Ministries (UCHM) so they may continue to respond to those in need in the area. Come and bring your friends for a good time to enjoy a delicious bowl of chili, salad & dessert while helping a good cause. Cost: adults $5.00, children $2.00 (12 years & under) and families $12.00. Questions call 896-8401 or email Sr. Carmelita at carmscn@aol.com. 

Run Eva Bandman Puts Runners on World-Class Cyclocross Course
The Louisville Sports Commission and Cadence Sports announced the creation of Run Eva Bandman presented by VO2 Multisport - a new challenge event that allows runners/walkers to compete on a world-class cyclocross course that traverses pavement, grass, wooded trails, sand, stone steps, obstacles and steep hills. The event will be held on Nov. 8. at Eva Bandman Park, the site of the 2013 UCI Cyclocross World Championships and the 2012 UCI Masters Cyclocross World Championships.

 

The inaugural Run Eva Bandman will begin at 8 a.m., immediately before the eighth annual Derby City Cup - 15 sanctioned cyclocross races that showcase cyclists competing at the elite, masters and youth levels. Runners and walkers taking part in the Run Eva Bandman challenge run will experience a two-lap, chip-timed race that is approximately five kilometers.

 

For anyone who wants to experience the course in advance of the run, VO2 Multisport will be leading two training runs - Nov. 1, 2014, at 9 a.m. and Nov. 6, 2014, at 5:30 p.m. Runners just need to arrive at Eva Bandman 15 minutes before the start of the run.

 

Those interested in participating in Run Eva Bandman presented by VO2 Multisport can register online at TheDerbyCityCup.com. Registration is $40 online and $50 at packet pick-up and on race day. All participants will receive a tri-blend shirt.

 
Owner of Lexie’s Trading Post to be Honored

Karen Crook, the owner of Lexie’s Trading Post, 2224 Frankfort Avenue, has been selected by Business First to be honored as part of the 2014 Salute to Veterans Program on Tuesday, November 11, at the University of Louisville University Club, 200 E. Brandeis. Crook was an Air Force Officer for 7 years, serving 2000-2007, as a Nuclear Launch Officer. She served at Vandenberg AFB in California, FE Warren AFB in Wyoming and then back at Vandenberg for her last 2 years.  Crook was separated as a Captain.  For more information and to register to attend please click here. 

Free Lead Inspections Available in Louisville
To help prevent childhood lead poisoning, the Lead-Safe Louisville Project is sponsoring FREE lead inspections to qualified homeowners. Despite the continued presence of lead in the environment, lead poisoning is entirely preventable. Houses and apartments built before 1978 are most likely to have lead-based paint which can create a hazard to those living there. Key risk factors are chipping or peeling paint on doors, windows, woodwork or exterior siding. Children under 6 years of age are particularly prone to lead poisoning in such environments. Lead poisoning can cause nervous system and kidney damage, learning disabilities, speech problems, behavioral problems, hearing damage, decreased muscle and bone growth, seizures and even death (with high levels of lead). 

The Lead-Safe Louisville Project, part of Louisville Metro Department of Develop Louisville, Office of Housing and Community Development, provides a free inspection and risk assessment for qualified property owners, whether owner-occupied, rental or multi-family units. If lead hazards are found on the property, the LSL Project may be able to provide funds to remediate them. In addition, each child under 6 years of age living in the home receives a free blood lead level screening test. 

For information on how to qualify for the Lead-Safe Louisville Project, call 502.574.5850 or visit http://louisvilleky.gov/government/housing-community-development/lead-safe-louisville. LSL is federally funded through the Office of Healthy Homes and Lead Hazard Patrol (Federal HUD Grant #KYLHB0551-13).  

For information on how to keep Lead Free Kids for a Healthy Future visit http://leadfreekids.org/.  

9th District FREE Mammogram Screenings

The FREE Mammogram screenings scheduled for October 17 was cancelled due to issues with the mammography bus. The rescheduled date is Saturday, November 22. To make an appointment please contact Ms. Pam Cooper at 262-2164. There is no cost to eligible women without insurance.  Women with insurance will need to bring their card so a claim may be filed. 
Green Triangle Updates

FREE Native Tree Give-a-Way TODAY

Love Louisville Trees is hosting a FREE native tree give-a-way on Thursday, October 30 from 1:00 – 6:00 p.m. at 2932 Portland Avenue.  Plan to stop by to receive a free tree (while they last) and assistance and tips from Love Louisville Trees Citizen Foresters. Join for tree advocacy, apple cider, community, bonfire and more! More information visit lovelouisvilletrees.com. 

Ninth District Events!
Below are some Ninth District calendar events!  To view a full listing of events please visit the Ninth District Blog at http://district9news.wordpress.com/.  If you would like to submit events to be considered for the blog calendar please email Kyle Ethridge or call 574-1109.

Friday, October 31: Halloween on Hillcrest Avenue. This time of year, Hillcrest Avenue becomes a destination where visitors can see up to fifty homes between Brownsboro Road and Frankfort Avenue all decked out for Halloween. Bring canned goods or non-perishable foods to donate to United Crescent Hill Ministries at the designated collection bins on each block.
Friday, October 31: Historic Frankfort Avenue will host a special F.A.T. Friday Halloween Hop from 6:00 to 10:30 p.m. There will be 1-2 extra trolleys out that night, and they’ve added a stop at Hillcrest Avenue to capitalize on all the foot traffic that will be in the area. Hoppers will be encouraged to dress in costume and bring the whole family for trick or treating along The Avenue, and many restaurants and bars will host Maker’s Mark specials.  The F.A.T. Friday Trolley Hop, held year-round on the final Friday of every month, provides FREE parking and transportation to participating shops, restaurants and galleries along the Frankfort, Mellwood and Story Avenue corridor.  For more information visit www.fatfridayhop.org.

· The Wine Rack, 2632 Frankfort Avenue, will host a storytelling event with Bill Samuels at 6:15pm. Mr. Samuels will share some interesting stories about the history of Maker’s Mark & conduct an insightful tasting of Maker’s 46. Guests can also sample a special Maker’s Mark Halloween Hop cocktail and enjoy live music by Marty Rosen & Hound of the Buskervilles.
· Copper & Kings, 111 East Washington Street, will host Nick Cave’s Murder Ballads performed by members of Vice Tricks and the Revenants. Event begins at 7:00pm and includes cocktails, food and a costume contest. $2 discount for trolley hoppers – just use the code “trolleyhop” when purchasing tickets online.
· El Mundo, 2345 Frankfort Avenue, will host a Day of the Dead party with free t-shirts, beer koozies, skull bracelets and necklaces, and staff will be in face painted sugar skull makeup. $3.00 Day of the Dead Tecate beer, $4.00 Bloody Skull Margaritas and $2.50 Bison Heart Street Tacos. Winner of the costume contest gets a $100 El Mundo gift certificate.
· Surroundings LLC, 2033 Frankfort Avenue, will host a demonstration by local artist Arno Flynn who will burn designs into bourbon barrel tops, and anyone who makes a purchase of $10 or more will be entered to win a Maker’s Mark barrel head. Pie, fudge and bourbon balls will also be available.  
· Gallery K, 1600 Story Avenue, will host the opening reception for their new show Never Never, which is about Fairytale, Folklore and the Supernatural. Come enjoy art and coffee. 
· Fierce Salon, 2708 Frankfort Avenue, will host trick or treats and spooky surprises from the stylists.
· Craft House, 2636 Frankfort Avenue, will host a Happy Hour with Bill Samuels Jr. at 5:30pm.
· Lettersong Calligraphy Studio/Gallery, 1501 Story Avenue, will host Free the Honey- a 4 piece band from Colorado at 8:00pm, light refreshments and stunning art.
· Consider Boutique, 107 S. Bayly Avenue, is now open and new to the hop, they will host trick or treats and raffle prizes.
· Heine Brothers, 2714 Frankfort Avenue, will offer $1 off all Halloween drinks – Candy Corn Latte, Midnight Mocha, or The Zombie.
· A Reader’s Corner Bookstore, 2044 Frankfort Avenue, will host trick or treating, refreshments and live music.  
· Third Lutheran Church, 1864 Frankfort Avenue, will host Trunk or Treating from 6:00pm – 8:00pm, as well as food, drinks and spooky treats.
· Lexie’s Trading Post, 2224 Frankfort Avenue, all customers who are wearing a military costume of any kind will get a free gift.
· Margaret’s Consignment, located at 2700 Frankfort Avenue, will host a tarot card reader, live entertainment by Tanita Gaines in the courtyard, treats, and a costume contest at 7:00pm. The costume contest will include prize gift certificates of $50 for first place and $10 for second place. If you use cash from 6-9pm you get 10% off all purchases. Contact Colleen O’Hara at 502-475-7858 for questions. 
· The Irish Rover, 2319 Frankfort Avenue, will host a Traditional Irish Music Seisuin (informal jam session) in the bar area beginning at approximately 8:00pm.
· Just Creations, 2722 Frankfort Avenue, will host a Community Shopping Night for St. Andrew United Church of Christ where 15% of sales from 6:00pm-9:00pm will be donated to their Disaster Relief Fund.
· Varanese Restaurant, 2106 Frankfort Avenue, will host drink specials and live jazz music.      
Saturday, November 1: Franklin Street Church Sock Hop! Dance your socks off at 5:00 p.m. at 938 Franklin Street (at Franklin & Wenzel). Wear your ‘50s fashions and enjoy food, dancing, live music and games. Kids are welcome.
Wednesday, November 5: St. Frances of Rome presents a Chili Supper from 4:30 – 7:00 p.m. in the Clifton Center, 2117 Payne Street, in the reception hall. All proceeds will benefit United Crescent hill Ministries so they may continue to respond to those in need in the area. Cost: adults $5, children $2 for 12 and under, and families $12. Come and bring your friends for a good time and enjoy a delicious bowl of chili, salad & dessert while helping a good cause. Questions please call 896-8401 or email carmscn@aol.com.
9th District LINKS
· www.district9news.wordpress.com 
· http://www.louisvilleky.gov/government/metro-council-district
· www.facebook.com/MyGreenTriangle 
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